
These documents are a fantastic example of a week in the life of a UFCW President. On 
the Invoice/Receipt for a week’s stay at Bermuda’s Southampton Princess Resort, the 
reader sees that this UFCW President stayed seven nights at the resort while he attended a 
four-day International Foundation of Employee Benefits junket. All prices are in 
Bermuda dollars, which are the identical value of a US dollar. The reader will also notice 
that many meals were charged to the President’s room #374.  
 
If you would like to visit this sumptuous resort on the Web, please use the following link: 
http://www.southamptonbermuda.com/index.html . Lovely place, isn’t it? 
 
 
When the reader goes to the page after the invoice/receipt, he or she sees an Expense 
Report for the President covering the period of October 28, to November 11. In the 
“Amount” column the reader will see amounts marked, which relate to daily per diems. 
Daily per diems are money given to Union employees on out-of-town trips, so they can 
buy meals. Now, the reader might ask, “if the President ordered meals in his room and 
charged them to his room, why would he claim $100 per day per diem? He’d already had 
his meals provided! Why would the Union pay hotel and per diem for a President to stay 
in a hotel when the conference only lasts four days?  
 
If the reader looks further down the President’s Expense Report, the reader will notice 
that the President flies all the way from Bermuda back to Vancouver, BC, stays one day 
and flied all the way back to Montreal. If the reader was familiar with that trip, he or she 
would know that the Canadian Council was meeting in Montreal. Because of that, 
prudent Presidents and other Union officials who also were at the conference in Bermuda, 
stayed over in Montreal and paid extra hotel costs in the neighborhood of a couple of 
hundred dollars rather than spend thousands of dollars on a business class plane ticket 
home and back. 
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